

## Memorandum

DATE: Feb 4, 2015

TO: Tania Steele FROM: Eshetu Beshada, Ph.D., P.Eng.

Environmental Engineer

Municipal and Industrial Section

160 - 123 Main Street Winnipeg, Mb R3C 1A5

Ph:204 945-7023

SUBJECT: HD Graphics Inc. – Information for Public Registries

Tania,

Please find attached additional information related to HD Graphics Inc – Screen Printing Company file (5691.00) for distribution to the public registries. The documents included are:

- February 3, 2015 an email from Larry Markwart, 1 page
- January 15, 2015 an email from Derek Eastveld, 2pages

3 pages total

Thank you.

Eshetu Beshada, Ph.D., P. Eng.

## Beshada, Eshetu (CWS)

From: Markwart, Larry (CWS)
Sent: February-03-15 1:08 PM
To: Beshada, Eshetu (CWS)

Subject: RE: File 5691 HD Graphics EAP Review Comments to be addressed

Hi Eshetu,

Most of our concerns are addressed. There are still issues with more than a single family dwelling connected to sewage ejector system, however, as process wastewater is no longer routed to the system, we can follow that up separately from the EAL.

Regards,

Larry Markwart (204) 392-3227

To report an Environmental Emergency please call our 24/7 Emergency Response Line (204)944-4888 Toll Free in Manitoba 1-855-944-4888

From: Beshada, Eshetu (CWS) Sent: January-15-15 12:51 PM To: Markwart, Larry (CWS)

Subject: FW: File 5691 HD Graphics EAP Review Comments to be addressed

Hello Larry,

The following is the response from HD Graphics on the concerns raised by ECE Branch. Please review and let me know if your concerns are addressed or you have further comments.

Regards

Eshetu Beshada, PhD, PEng. Environmental Engineer

Ph: (204) 945-7023 Fx: (204) 945-5229

From: Derek Eastveld [mailto:derek@hdgraphicsinc.com]

**Sent:** January-15-15 12:22 PM **To:** Beshada, Eshetu (CWS)

Cc: 'Peter Bowyer'

Subject: RE: File 5691 HD Graphics EAP Review Comments to be addressed

Hello Beshada.

As per our phone conversation on the phone, here is the info you have requested on the ECE form:

All of the waste water from HD Graphics Printed processes, including all chemicals, and inks is now being filtered through the close looped filtration system that we provided information on in our proposal. It is not connected to the

Ejector system. The specs and information on that system were provided in our proposal, it was built by "The Water Doctor" company.

There are a series of carbon filters that are attached to the system that "The Water Doctor" company will be taking care of cleaning and having the waste disposed of by millar environmental, allowing HD to continue operations with no waste discharging through our ejector system.

The items outlined in the ECE that are acceptable to be disposed of through the Ejector system is now all that is being disposed of.

I have carbon copied Peter Bowyer from HD on this email, he will be providing you with the Fire Plan that the municipality has requested. He is our Operations Manager here.

I will be out of the office until Feb 9<sup>th</sup>, but will have access to email during that time. Feel free to email me with any comments/concerns/requests.

Thank you

Derek Eastveld President HD Graphics Inc

From: Beshada, Eshetu (CWS) [mailto:Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca]

Sent: Monday, December 22, 2014 12:33 PM

To: Derek Eastveld

Subject: File 5691 HD Graphics EAP Review Comments to be adressed

Hello Derek,

The review period for the EAP you submitted has been closed on December 16, 2014. Please address the attached concern mentioned by Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch. Please send your response directly to me. You are required to submit your response by January 16, 2015.

The comment from the Office of Fire Commissioner is for your information to update the fire safety plan as requested. You do not need to reply to me for this request.

If you have any question on this issue please do not hesitate to contact me.

## Regards

Eshetu Beshada, PhD, P. Eng.

Municipal and Industrial Section

Environmental Approvals Branch

Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship

REGULAR MAIL - 160-123 Main Street (BOX 80)

COURIERS - 2<sup>d</sup> Floor 123 Main Street

Winnipeg, MB R3C 1A5

Phone: (204) 945 7023 Fax: (204) 945 5229

E-mail: Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca

## CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE

The information contained in this transmission is confidential and intended only for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any distribution, copying, disclosure and use of, or reliance on, the contents of this transmission is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone and permanently delete the original message, attachments and all copies.